
Prepared for the Barnacre-with-Bonds Parish Council meeting, October 2018

Clerk’s report (for information only)
· Clerk & Councillor H Gorst completed grit bins survey and submitted findings to Gary Halsall (senior democratic services officer @ Lancashire County Council on 26.07.18.
· 17.09.18 – Clerk chased up email received on 14.06.18 acknowledging receipt of the PC letter in relation to the fire in Calder Vale in May 2018.  A response was received and a meeting with Parish Councillors to respond to the letter of concern was arranged.  The item has been included on the October agenda for the Parish Council to discuss the response and decide if any further action / correspondence is necessary.
· Alleged breach of planning control on land rear of Bowgreave House Farm including removal of mature trees, dust, mud / debris on the Garstang Road and parked vehicles were reported to Wyre (date not noted).  Case ref: 18/00178/ENF.  Clerk received a response from Wyre via a letter dated 31.08.18 (received 17.09.18) stating that the matters as mentioned above have been investigated but it has been found that there is no breaches of planning control in relation to this site.  The removal of mature trees – was addressed in an earlier complaint.  The trees were not high quality according to Ryan Arrell (Tree officer) and were found to have been planted in 182 of soil on a concrete slab base.  Mr Arrell stated the trees were not worthy of saving and there were no TPOs on the trees in question.  There was no longer a problem with dust suppression as the hot weather has now passed.  There was no evidence to support mud / debris on Garstang Road on the several visits the enforcement officer made to the site.  He was told that the drains too had been cleaned recently and should not result in any flooding and it had rained heavily recently and no sign of flooding in the area.  The parking of vehicles in Byerworth Lane South is not a planning issue, but the enforcement officer did raise the issue with Mr Simm on behalf of the PC and has highlighted concerns.  Given this, no further action under planning legislation can be taken, the case is now closed.

· Sat, 29th Sept –Councillor N Howell attended the 2nd module for a refresher of the Clerk’s and Councillor’s course.
Planning decisions 

· Permission granted: 18/00465/FUL – Extension to existing agricultural building for B1/B8 use (re-submission of 17//01061/FUL) @High Meadows, Reservior Road.
· Application withdrawn: 18/00579/FUL – Erection of stable bock & sand paddock @ Oakenclough House, Delph Lane.
· Permission granted: 18/00426/FUL – Single storey rear extension @ 47 Waters Edge Green.

· Permission granted: 15/00420/OUTMAJ – Outline application (all matters reserved) for residential development & associated infrastructure @ Land at Garstang Road, Bowgreave.
· Lawful: 18/00892/LAWP – Lawful development certificate for proposed erection of sunhouse @  Windsmoor House Long House Lane Calder Vale.
· Permission granted: Reserved matters application following outline approval 15/00040/OUTMAJ for dwellings on plots 6 & 8 (variation of house type as approved under 17/00013/REMMAJ @ Land At Bowgreave House Farm Garstang Road Bowgreave.
· Permission granted: 18/00621/FUL – Application to allow B8 use comprising siting of external storage containers for self storage with roof covering, erection of storage building and toilet block, provision of new access with automated sliding palisade gate, closure of existing accesses.
· Application refused: 18/00328/FUL – Erection of 2 holiday chalets @ Lower House Barn, Strickens Lane.
· Application refused: 18/00691/FUL – Conversion of agricultural building to holiday accommodation @ Greenhalgh Castle House, Castle Lane.
Mrs Nicky Mason
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